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Meeting was called to order at 1:41 p.m. by Mayor Seiler. 
 
ROLL CALL 
 
 Present: 5 -  Mayor John P. "Jack" Seiler, Commissioner Romney Rogers, Commissioner  
   Bruce G. Roberts, Commissioner Dean J. Trantalis and Vice-Mayor 
    Robert L. McKinzie 
 
 Also Present: City Manager Lee R. Feldman, City Auditor John Herbst, City Clerk  
   Jeffrey A. Modarelli and City Attorney Cynthia A. Everett, Sergeant at Arms 
   Anthony Gnisci  

 
 
No public comments were submitted by email for this meeting.  
 

Events and Matters of Interest 
 
The Mayor and members of the Commission announced recent and upcoming events and may raise 
matters of interest or concern. 
 
 CITY COMMISSION REPORTS 
 
Mayors’ Prayer Breakfast 
Commissioner Roberts noted the success of the 54th annual Fort Lauderdale Mayors’ Prayer Breakfast 
at the Broward Conventions Center on Thursday, March 31, 2016.  Mayor Seiler acknowledged the 
efforts involved in moving the traffic entrance for those attending the Prayer Breakfast at the Broward 
Convention Center back to Port Everglades.  He stated this allowed the 1,500 attendees to arrive and 
depart with virtually no traffic complaints.  He also noted the acknowledgment at the breakfast of City 
Attorney Everett as being among the women who have helped shaped the City’s community. 
 
 
Traffic and Taxi Transportation in the City 
Commissioner Roberts stated he would be attending a field trip to review all taxi providers within the 
County.  It will be a review of the taxi fleet and their facilities to get more information in order to make a 
more informed decision about ensuring a level playing field for transportation options within the City.  It 
was noted the County regulates taxis within the City.  Further discussions ensued regarding having 
more competition, vehicle safety issues, regulations, dispatching services, and the general need to 
address traffic concerns and options within the City.   
 
 
Public Safety Communications 
Commissioner Roberts requested an update from City Manager Feldman regarding dispatching issues 
and updating the system for the City.  City Manager Feldman gave an update stating they had initiated 
an interdepartmental task force chaired by ITS, the entity that houses the City’s radio system, and 
working closely with both the police and fire departments, as well as Human Resources to address 
staffing issues and develop a plan.  Further discussions ensued on a dispatch center and other issues 
relating to public safety communications, location, staffing, and costs.  Commissioner Roberts 
requested City Manager Feldman give the Commission bi-weekly status updates. 
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Police Body Cameras within the Community 
Commissioner Roberts asked for an update from City Manager Feldman regarding Police Body 
Cameras within the Community.  City Manager Feldman stated City Staff is in the process of 
developing the Request for Proposals (RFP) for a Police Body Cameras Pilot Program.  The RFP is 
expected to be on the street within 2-3 weeks.  City Manager Feldman stated the City is in discussions 
with the FLPD on the policies, and they have a meeting scheduled for next week.  There will also be 
public input focusing on the Assistant Police Review Board and the Council of Civic Associations.  
Commissioner Trantalis asked City Manager Feldman about the number of cameras that would be in 
the pilot program.  City Manager Feldman stated the pilot program will consist of approximately 40-50 
police body cameras.  Further discussions ensued on the possible use of Motorola’s newest body 
camera noting its availability should be in June of this year and the procurement process. 
 
 
City Administration Concerns 
Commissioner Trantalis stated he was very distressed over the recent dismissal of a City employee.  
He addressed City Manager Feldman stating his concern over what is going on in the City’s system 
citing examples of directors leaving, and mid-level people being let go.  Additionally, there are still over 
170 unfilled staff positions, some of which result in delays and frustrations from citizens trying to obtain 
building permits.  CommissionerTrantalis stated, after speaking with those who have left the City, the 
reason for their departure is due to the climate regarding the working conditions within the City.   
 
Vice-Mayor McKinzie agreed with Commissioner Trantalis' statements stating the actual issues are not 
being addressed, and this is sending the wrong message.  Further discussions ensued on the City’s 
administration about items such as the allocation of funds from one fund to another, CRA funds, water 
and sewer funds, and the City’s general decision-making process.  City Manager Feldman addressed 
the Commission’s concerns.  Further discussions ensued focusing on the City’s building permit 
process.  Vice-Mayor McKinzie noted during 2009, 2010, and 2011 the City’s building permitting 
process was working well.  Additionally, Vice-Mayor McKinzie noted City’s best interests are not being 
addressed when work is outsourced to third parties.  He also stated he will keep monitoring the 
Department of Sustainable Development until it gets back to the previous success levels that occurred 
from 2009-2011.   
 
Commissioner Roberts asked City Manager Feldman and City Attorney Everett to work together to 
come up with ordinance changes to enable the City’s process to run more efficiently and smoothly in 
order to streamline the process and alleviate systemic issues  Further discussions regarding issues on 
topics affecting the City‘s administration, addressing the reasons for attrition in City Departments where 
people leave for other positions, and improving the Human Resources function as it relates to hiring 
and the exit interview process.   
 
It was hoped that City Manager Feldman would take today’s input from the Commission and take a 
different policy direction and a corrective position going forward.  Mayor Seiler stated it is important to 
know why employees are leaving the City when they do so at their choosing.  Moreover, it is important 
to find out what the City can do to retain good employees because starting over with new employees is 
costly to the City.   
 
Mayor Seiler asked City Attorney Everett, City Manager Feldman and the City’s other Charter Offices to 
bring to the Commission ideas that will allow the City to run in a more efficient manner.  Further 
discussions ensued on this general topic. 
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Sistrunk Park Monument Unveiling 
Vice-Mayor McKinzie attended the successful unveiling ceremony of The Trailblazers of Broward 
County’s historical monument at Sistrunk Park, located at 200 West Sistrunk Boulevard.  The 
monument, a six-foot bronze sculpture of a Sankofa bird perched atop an elegant base with cascading 
water and honors Fort Lauderdale’s past and pays tribute to the many pioneers who made significant 
contributions to the progress and advancement of the entire City and its African American community.   
 
Mayor Seiler and Vice-Mayor McKinzie asked City Manager Feldman if there is a security camera at 
this location to prevent vandalism to the expensive sculpture.  City Manager Feldman stated he would 
find out if a security camera is located at the monument.   
 
 
Police Roll-Call in the Community 
Vice-Mayor McKinzie commented on the positive aspect of police roll call in District III’s community, 
stating it goes a long way to enhance the communities’ relationships with the police department.  It 
also builds positive community relationships similar to the results achieved when the City’s Police 
Officers and Code Enforcement Officers attend District III’s Home Owners Association meetings.  As a 
result, there is often a timely resolution of issues because citizens can give first-hand, pertinent facts 
and more information directly to those responsible for addressing these issues thus allowing them to 
zero in on the target and address the situation.   
 
Vice-Mayor McKinzie thanked Assistant City Manager Chris Lagerbloom and City Manager Feldman for 
effectively addressing Code Enforcement issues in District III stating the City is now headed down the 
right road to address Code Enforcement issues effectively.  Vice-Mayor McKinzie also thanked the 
Police Department for bringing the Police Roll-Call opportunity to his attention and encouraged all those 
in his community to host voluntarily a Police Roll Call.   
 
Vice-Mayor McKinzie recommended to Commissioner Trantalis he may wish to also institute a Police 
Roll-Call as a good way to address issues in the 13th Street area of District II.  Further discussion and 
questions ensued on this topic. 
 
 
Department of Sustainable Development 
Vice Mayor McKinzie raised the question of where does the City go from here concerning the 
Department of Sustainable Development after the resignation of its Director.  He encouraged the City 
to put the correct safeguards in place to find the right person to run this department and give it all the 
tools necessary to succeed.   
 
 
City Employee Picnic 
Commissioner Rogers and the Commission noted the success of the City’s Employee Picnic despite 
the inclement weather. 
 
 
17th Street Traffic Issues 
Discussions ensued on traffic issues in the SE 17th Street area and the recommendation that traffic 
coming from the south (from the airport) and west (via State Road 85 and Interstate 595) accessing 17th 
Street to do so via the Port Everglades entrance rather than Federal Highway to assist in alleviating 
traffic congestion.  It was suggested that this could reduce traffic by 10 to 20 percent.  Further 
discussions ensued on the topic of security challenges at Port Everglades.  Commission Rogers 
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encouraged the rest of the Commission members to speak with the Broward County Commissioners on 
this subject to achieve and prioritize this issue. 
 
 
Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT) 
Commissioner Rogers stated that FDOT was looking into installing a traffic light at the corner of SW 4th 
and 28th Street.  He noted there will be a Public Workshop on Tuesday, April 13, 2016, from 5:00 pm – 
7:00 p.m. on this topic.  Currently, there is a four-way stop at this intersection.  It was noted there is 
not much traffic during the weekend, but traffic is primarily an issue during the week at rush hour. 
 
 
Victoria Park 
Mayor Seiler commended Victoria Park for its citizens’ efforts in controlling traffic safety issues during 
their Easter Egg Hunt Event.   
 
 
City of Hollywood Meeting 
Mayor Seiler thanked City Auditor John Herbst for joining him in a meeting with the City of Hollywood to 
assist in their efforts regarding understanding the importance of the role of a City Auditor. 
 
 
Tortuga Festival Event Parking 
It was noted by City Manager Feldman off-site parking for the Tortuga Festival will be the City Parking 
Garage with buses that will take participants within walking distance of the Tortuga Festival.   
 
 
Sun Trolley Usage During the Season 
Mayor Seiler stated his desire to encourage more use of the Sun Trolley system by making the public 
aware of the increased number of routes and additional vehicles in use during the season.  
Commissioner Rogers stated any changes need to come before the Commission for a vote and also 
must include a public hearing.  Further discussions ensued on this topic noting the need for better 
ridership from year-round residents and funding issues to address as the community’s transportation 
needs and options. 
 
 
 

CITY COMMISSION CONFERENCE REPORTS 
 
 
CF-1 16-0414 Central Beach Master Plan Public Improvement Projects Update  
 
City Manager Feldman outlined the Central Beach Master Plan Public Improvement Projects’ Update 
Report.  Mayor Seiler requested City Manager Feldman put the Aquatic Center on the April 13, 2016, 
Workshop Agenda. 
 
Commissioner Trantalis commented on his concern with those living on the beach and efforts to reduce 
the total number of parking options on the beach.  He suggested the Commission move forward at the 
next workshop holistically identifying what the total parking facilities will be on the beach including the 
Las Olas Corridor.  Mayor Seiler agreed and said the parking should not be reduced, and there should 
be additional parking.  Further discussions ensued on this topic.   
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Abby Laughlin, 425 Bayshore Drive, addressed the Commission on the parking issue stating she could 
not agree more with the comments from Commissioner Trantalis regarding the need for parking at the 
beach.  Ms. Laughlin handed out to the Commission an essay written about what has happened to the 
great urban design projects and stating the City is no longer building bold or courageously.   
 
Ms. Laughlin recommended building the cost of maintenance into pricing and funding stating the lack of 
doing this has resulted in the current situation, specifically with regard to the facility assessment report 
for the Aquatic Center.  She noted the fact that so much of it is due to neglect.   
 
Ms. Laughlin also stated the issue is not just the amount of parking, but where the parking is located on 
the beach.  There must be more parking at the Aquatic Center.  Additionally, funding parking should 
not be an issue because parking garages provide income, and the City could “bond it out.”  Ms. 
Laughlin also stated the City should keep the parking on the A1A parking lot and revisit the original 
design for the Aquatic Center incorporating 345 parking spaces.  Ms. Laughlin provided additional 
recommendations and comments to the Commission. 
 
Count Rosenthal, 1234 NW 4th Avenue, addressed the Commission providing his concerns and ideas 
regarding this item and recommending the Bahia Mar developers assist and subsidize the Aquatic 
Center’s costs and parking costs in the beach area for the City. 
 
Paul Chittle, 200 S. Birch Road, addressed the Commission noting three items regarding the Las Olas 
Corridor Improvement Project:  1) the height of the parking structure at 75 feet being twice the height 
of the Las Olas Bridge (36 feet tall mid-span); 2) the loss of parking; 3) the logistical problem of the 
north parking lot when the Las Olas Bridge goes up twice an hour. 
 
Charles King, 105 N. Victoria Park Road, addressed the Commission expressing his concerns 
regarding the expense of the proposed parking lot and the need for the Aquatic Center. 
 
 
 
 OLD/NEW BUSINESS 
 
 
BUS-1 16-0419 HDR Facility Analysis - Police Department  
 
City Manager Feldman gave a brief outline of this item regarding a new Police Department facility and 
HDR’s Analysis.   City Manager Feldman stated he would like direction from the Commission as to 
how to proceed on this item.  
 
David Bostwick, a principal with HDR, addressed the Commission introducing J.P. Perez, Vice 
President of HDR, and stating HDR undertook a needs assessment for City Hall and the Police 
Headquarters in 2008.  A few months ago HDR was asked to update the needs assessment for the 
Police Department only.  HDR toured the facility, met with each department head and developed 
overall space needs for a new facility that would have a planned horizon date of 2035 along with the 
associated construction costs.  The project would include the Police Headquarters and a parking deck 
for the staff vehicles, police vehicles, and tactical vehicles. 
 
A copy of HDR’s presentation to the Commission is attached to these minutes. 
 
The Commission members’ questions, comments, and discussions ensued with the representatives of 
HDR regarding a new Police Department facility. 
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BUS-2 16-0405 Public Works Departmental Presentation 
 
Paul Berg, the interim Public Works Director, addressed the Commission sharing information about 
issues the Public Works Department is responding to and planning for in the areas of sea level rise and 
storm water management in the City.  Mr. Berg noted the Public Works Department is responsible for 
managing the infrastructure cylinder in the City’s Strategic Plan with a goal of being a sustainable and 
resilient community by reducing flooding and adapting to sea level rise through efforts related to storm 
water management and resilience planning.   
 
Dr. Nancy Gasman began the presentation with issues relating to the City’s efforts on sea level rise. 
 
Alan Dodd, Assistant Public Works Director for the City’s Engineering Department, continued the 
presentation addressing items the City is doing in storm water management. 
 
The presentation included questions, comments regarding both sea level rise and storm water 
management from the Commission along with comments from City Manager Feldman. 
 
A copy of the City’s Public Works Department presentation is attached to these minutes. 
 
 
Mayor Seiler temporarily adjourned the City Commission Conference Meeting at 5:42 p.m. and 
reconvened the City Commission Meeting at 9:27 p.m. 
 
 
 
  
 BOARDS AND COMMITTEES 
 
 
BD-1 16-0416 Board and Committee Vacancies 
 
Please see regular agenda item R-1. 
 
 
 CITY MANAGER REPORTS 
 
None. 
 
ADJOURNMENT 
 
There being no further business before the City Commission, Mayor Seiler adjourned the City 
Commission Conference Meeting at 9:35 p.m.  
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